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The practice invited 22 patients who are documented in their clinical records as suffering from chronic pain to attend today’s patient participation group meeting, 7 patients accepted the offer and 6 of those attended today’s meeting, 1 sent apologies on the day. 

Welcome/ Introduction

Dr Wafai started the meeting by thanking everyone for taking the time to attend.  She explained that we hold patient participation group meetings on a quarterly basis inviting selected groups of patients with particular needs or conditions to discuss how we are doing at meeting their needs, the experiences they have encountered and how we might improve our services by asking them for their perspective on the service offered.   She informed the group that after previous meetings minor changes or improvements had been implemented for the benefit of those patients using that service.  She explained that our aim is to make the practice as approachable as possible and assist our patients to the best of our ability.
The following areas were raised and discussed.

Understanding Your Condition and Your Treatment Regime
Dr Wafai explained that today’s topic is more difficult than other topics we have reviewed in the past as each patients background, condition, and management can be very individual.  

She informed the group that 20% of adults will suffer chronic pain and of these only 1 in 4 responds to strong pain relief medication so alternative therapies may need to be considered.  

She explained that pain is very difficult to measure as each individual will deal with pain differently and will respond differently to medication or treatment.  The management of chronic pain can therefore be difficult for the GP and patient and many options may need to be tried before finding the correct management plan for each individual.
A number of the patients present said their chronic pain symptoms have isolated them and it does stop them getting out and about.  They said they feel like they are the only one suffering and why can’t they be like other people.  They also felt that others can find it hard to acknowledge their condition as they look the same as everyone else but this does not mean the pain is not present.   

They said treatment helps you to cope and manage the pain but it is always with you.

Some patients present had done research into their condition and read many papers on chronic pain and its management.  Dr Wafia explained that this was good and it was important that patients are well informed and understand any condition they might suffer but that it is also important that the correct type of information is sought especially when using the internet.

Medication

Dr Wafai explained that medication is an important factor in the treatment of chronic pain but usually the underlying cause and alternative options need to be investigated.  GP’s worry about prescribing patients high doses of opiate type medication for pain as this can be harmful for the body.  She explained that the use of opiate medication in the UK has increased by 15% in the last 10years and that GP’s are now encouraged to follow strict guidance when issuing this type of medication.    Patients’ tolerance to this type of medication can increase with use, thus needing higher doses, these medications can also become addictive.  
Many present acknowledged that low mood does impact on chronic pain.  Dr Wafai explained that in these cases it was OK to consider the uses of anti-depressant medication but that the pros and cons for each patient needs to be investigated and discussed with their GP initially.
When asked none of the patients present said that they had encountered any issues when requesting their repeat or acute medication either at the surgery or local pharmacies.

Primary Care Input

Dr Wafai asked the group how they felt about the service offered by the practice to patients suffering chronic pain and how we might improve.
Many said there is very little information available in the surgery and only one patient present attends a local support group, many of the others were not aware of any support groups they could attend locally.  The patient who does attend a group in Barnstaple said that she found this very helpful and the group had helped and supported her in many ways, including introducing her to the ‘just can’t wait’ alert cards, but also being able to talk to people in the same position had been very beneficial.

It was agreed that self-help groups can be beneficial and the group thought it might be helpful if the GP’s could sign post patients to active groups in the local area.
One patient asked if the practice had a GP that specialised in chronic pain management.  Dr Wafai explained that at this time we did not have a GP specialising in pain management.  We do have a number of GP’s who perform joint injections or acupuncture.  She said that she would discuss the idea of a specialist with her partners to see if anyone was interested in this role or to be considered when recruiting in the future. 

One patient said that she felt guilty about returning to see her GP when her pain persisted as she did not like to keep bothering the doctor for more pain relief.  Many agreed that they do try to self-manage their condition as much as possible.  Dr Wafai explained that they must never feel bad about returning to the GP when pain cannot be controlled.  It is important to review pain management if the symptoms are not being controlled.  Also on occasions there may be another underlying condition exacerbating the pain that needs to be investigated

A number of the patients present said they use the on-line access service to book appointments and find this very good, but others said they are often frustrated when they cannot get through to the surgery to book an urgent appointment on the day only to be told all the appointments are gone.  It was explained to the group that we do hold a number of appointments that are not available for on-line access booking so that patients who do not use this service have appointments available.  Dr Wafai explained that once all bookable appointments have been booked for the day we never turn patients away who need input that day and you should be offered a call back from the GP.  One patient present said she had used the telephone triage service and found it very helpful, as it meant she could talk through her concerns with her GP rather than take time off for an appointment.
It was agreed by all that it is greatly beneficial to both GP and patient if they consult with the same GP whenever possible.

Dr Wafai admitted to the group that chronic pain management is challenging for GP’s and that limited services locally and no alternatives available on the NHS does impact on the care of patients.
Secondary Care Input – Pain Clinic Service 
Most of the patients present had been referred to and been seen by the Pain clinic.  They said they all had a considerable wait before they were seen and follow up appointments can often be delayed but on the whole the input had been good and beneficial.  Dr Wafai explained that the service is under considerable pressure in North Devon and recruiting new clinicians to the service has been hard, so they have to work within the resources they have available.

They said it would be helpful if you saw the same clinician each time you attended the clinic.  It would also help to have a helpline so patients who have been discharged could make contact when in crisis.  Dr Wafai explained that this would be a great service and would help both patients and GP’s but unfortunately it was unlikely due to the pressure the service is already experiencing.
One patient who had been treated in Bristol’s Pain Clinic before moving to North Devon said that the service in that area was far superior.  He said in comparison the service offered locally was very limited.  At Bristol he went through a counselling programme where they are given contact numbers should they need help or advice after discharge.  He has in fact recently been referred back to Bristol for treatment as the clinic locally are not happy to administer the treatment he is requesting.  Dr Wafai acknowledged that there is no fibromyalgia specialist in the South West and Bristol is the closest clinic and that it might be NDDH policy not to provide the treatment being requested.
One patient said she had lost confidence in the Pain Clinic team after consulting with a clinician in the clinic who had given her specific exercises to do and said she would also refer her to the physiotherapy team for further input.  When she saw the physiotherapist they had told her to stop these exercises immediately as they could worsen her condition and went onto treat her differently, and successfully.
Outcome/Changes Suggested

· Practice to promote/signpost patients to local support groups – this could possibly be via the Braunton Community Hub co-ordinator once in place. 

· Practice Specialist in Chronic Pain Management to be considered
Summary/ Discussion
The patients present were thanked for taking the time to attend today to talk about their experiences.  The practice team felt the meeting had been constructive and informative.  The group said they had been happy to attend and thanked the practice for the opportunity to discuss their condition and the care provided.
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